## LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD FEBRUARY 17, 1995

Meeting called to order by President Jones. Minutes of the last meeting were approved.

Gerry gave a Treasurer's report. There is \$94,150.00 budgeted for 1995. Gerry gave a report on a used computer that is available for \$100.00. Motion passed to purchase it and a printer will need to be bought.

In attendance were Bob Jones, Gerry Stiles, Orville Widmer, Amy Schroeder, Anne Filion, Lydia Widmer, Josie Breshears and Howard Stormo.

Superintendents for Swine, Sheep and Livestock Judging are needed. Some names were given to Bob to call. The need for scheduling livestock events so they don't conflict was discussed.

Baxter Black will put on a show on Saturday August 26 for \$5000.00 plus airfare.

Gail and Ron Heide have reconsidered and are coming back on the Fair Board. Welcome back!

The Davenport Chamber of Commerce is interested in renting a large area of the Fairgrounds for a Circus. There will be 2 performances on July 2. The Fairgrounds will be rented for \$200.00 and they will provide the extra dumpsters and fees to get them emptied. Circus can come on the grounds noon July 1 and be gone by noon July 3 and grounds will be clean when they leave!

A group that puts on plays would like to rent the auditorium for a play on May 11, 12 and 13. The rent will be \$50.00 per day plus utilities.

Amy has been working on improvements to the main gate being we were marked down by the State Judge. Amy showed a picture of how she would like to see it decorated.

Josie volunteered for the Moonlight Riders 4-H club to clean up the area by the Horse Barns 1 and 2.

The Board wishes someone would take on the job of sprucing up the Beef Barn.

Anne Filion, Secretary

NEXT MEETING---FRIDAY MARCH 17 @ 7:30PM!!!!!!